U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
27th November 2018
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House


	Chair: 
Nick Wright


	
	

	Present: Mike Clark; Chris Olley; Diane Worland; Ruth Livermore; Jackie Spearpoint; Brenda Bingham

Minutes: Linda Gresham


	Apologies: Julie Allder; 

Tessa Bidgood; Anne Crerar; 
	
	

	Agenda
1.  Apologies
2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes

3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda 

4. Review of last monthly meeting

5. Sub-committee reports

6. Arrangements for December meeting

7. Group Leaders’ Meeting

8. Coach trip organisers and newsletter support

9. Software package for Membership Secretary

10. Speaker for next AGM

11. AOB
12.  Next meeting



	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

The minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
Action points carried forward from October meeting Matters Arising: 

Item 6ii) – newsletter price quoted is 58p per copy including postage.  Colour printing will cost more.  There are privacy concerns but NW can change the policy to incorporate this. 

It was decided to go ahead from January for one year as annual savings estimated to be £150.

There is a separate query about the interest groups details when they are circulated.

Item 10.  DW as Business Secretary receives all business items including quarterly returns.  She can disseminate as appropriate.

Item 14i) – NW has attempted to follow up the problem with the hearing loop system at All Saints’ church but will need to speak to someone higher up at All Saints’ (Antoinette).
Item 6 – Speakers are organised as far as March.  

Item 8 – CO said that there has been a discussion between the IGCs about an IGC being present at every meeting but it was thought difficult to guarantee attendance.  NW asked that if there were an IGC present would she be willing to be at an enquiry desk?  MC said that everyone is a volunteer and should not feel obligated to do a task which he or she is not comfortable with.  Other committee members at an enquiry desk could take messages and pass on.

Other agenda items:

Item 5. para 5. Separate email address for interest groups still ongoing.

Finance – TB has not yet received the summary from the U3A finance workshop.

Item 6.  Records need only be retained for seven years if Gift Aid is used.  BB is unsure what beacon regulations are but will look.

NW is still updating the privacy policy in view of the above.

 Item 7 –NW reported that TB and NW met with Alan Walmsley the Chair of Kings Norton U3A to discuss possible gift aid implementation and he was very helpful.  One comment is that as trustees it is our duty to do the best financially for the charity and gift aid does raise a large sum of money.  The ex-treasurer of national U3A was against gift aid but the current treasurer is for it. If individuals agree the gift aid claim can be backdated for three years making 4 years in total. There are certain rules about the proportion of expenditure that the organisation spends on members that have to be considered before gift aid can be claimed. The actual gift aid claim is far easier if we use the Beacon system for our finances, which we currently don’t. We could switch to using Beacon but the transition could be messy and we would need some expert help. If we were to go ahead we would ideally start from April 2019 and taxpayers will need to sign a hard copy declaration.  A lot to consider before the next meeting.

Item 10 – YJ has stepped down.

LG is organising the U3A meal on the evening of Dec 11th.
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	4.
	Review of monthly meetings
October – The Sixties.  The attendance was good.  This was considered to be jolly, riveting, ‘best ever’. The speaker has several more topics, which can be considered.


	DW



	5.
	Sub-committee reports

Interest groups: 
BB reported that they are conducting an exercise to obtain members’ details from Group Leaders as there are still some lapsed members on the group lists.  Group Leaders will get yet another reminder but some of them never respond to emails.

BB will pursue. 

Sarah Meyer has agreed to start a French group for beginners.  CO will speak with her and in particular about using an accessible venue.

RL has received an email from one of the group leaders re AVCs not covering the cost of room hire with the suggestion of an annual AVC from each group member.  NW said that this was a matter for future discussion.
Social:  JA was absent but had nothing to report other than the fact that no one had stepped forward yet to organise the coach trips or cinema visits.
Membership: There are currently 630 members with 12 joining since October all of whom paid using PayPal.  JS sends a welcome email with the current newsletter and instructions on accessing interest groups information to all new members.

JS said that national U3A has said that registration at monthly meetings is unnecessary but it was agreed to continue with meters and greeters as a good way of welcoming people.

JS mentioned her vocal problems which can cause vocal spasms which are worse in a crowded room and for this reason she does not always wish to attend monthly meetings.  

She has some national U3A leaflets for the membership table.  MC has some local ones and will send a copy to JS.

CO mentioned legacy and capacity building with reference to JS having an extra membership person.  JS said that there is little to do for most of the year and that details can be taken and sent to her if she is not present.

There have been some volunteers come forward and it is important that these be used.

After some discussion it was agreed that a central enquiry desk is a good idea rather than separate desks for membership, interest groups etc. We will have to agree who is to deal with enquiries and pass them on to the relevant committee member.  JS will let NW know about her attendance at the December meeting.
Finance: 

Nothing to report in the absence of TB.
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	6.
	December meeting
DW said that the church and refreshments are booked.  Helpers are asked to come from 1.10pm.

The choir and ukulele groups are booked.  There will be a quiz sheet left on chairs and some other entertainment. The screen will be needed.
	All

	7.
	Group Leaders’ meeting 
The venue is Friends’ meeting house, Date to be decided.

An invitation will be given to anyone who might wish to become a Group Leader and all the committee.

The aims are to meet each other; share experiences with members who may be interested is setting up a group; share developments from national U3A and local developments.

Finance and membership may wish to speak.  BB will speak about Beacon and will need a laptop computer.

NW or one of the vice chairs will introduce the meeting.
	BB

NW



	8.
	Coach trip organisers and newsletter support.
There has been no volunteer for either the coach trips or the cinema outings even though requests have been made in the newsletter.  This will become a problem next year.

A member or possibly two members of the creative writing group has offered to help with the newsletter.


	

	9.
	Software package for membership secretary
DW has tried to do the approval for JS’s software but the process is complex and she has not succeeded.  MC offered to contact DW and offer technical support. 
	MC & DW



	10.
	Speaker for the next AGM
The reply from Lucy Hawking’s agent said it would be considered ‘in the near future’. MC thought it unlikely she would attend.

Other suggestions are Professor Janet Lord who was an excellent and popular speaker at a previous monthly meeting;

Professor Alice Roberts from Birmingham University;

NW suggested Charlotte Martin aka Susan Carter from The Archers who lives in Harborne and helps with some charitable events.
	MC

	11.
	Any other business
DW has received an email from a member saying that they do not know who committee members are and could they be identified at monthly meetings?  There are photos on the website but this is not the same. Monthly meeting chair to introduce those committee members attending going forward.
	MC

	12
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday January 29th.

DW to bring refreshments.   

	



